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Bankstown North Public School

Works notification 14 December 2021

Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215
new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public
education infrastructure in the history of NSW. The NSW Department of Education is committed to
delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The delivery of these important
projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview
A project is underway to upgrade Bankstown North Public School. The project will deliver:

e 24 new innovative learning spaces

e new administration and staff areas

e new library with special programs rooms

e new sports court and assembly court

e increased open space with associated landscaping.

The project is scheduled for completion by late 2022.

Progress summary

New staff car park has been handed over and is operational.

The old staff car park has been demolished.

The demolition of redundant buildings and main works site remediation is finished.
e The detailed design phase is progressing well.

Next steps

Throughout the summer school holiday break the contractor will continue work including:
e Formwork, reinforcement and concrete pour for Building 2
e Walls and columns formwork, reinforcement and concrete pour for Building 4
e Structural steel works sand strip formwork
e Completion of main concrete structure works
e Kiss and Drop works underway.

Work will take place during approved hours between 7 am and 6 pm, Monday to Friday and 7am and 1 pm
on Saturdays. No work will occur on Public Holidays.

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure.
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Frequently asked questions

What safety measures will be in place?

The safety of the school's students, staff and the local community is our highest priority.

To minimise disruption to school operations and activities, site deliveries will be scheduled outside of
school drop off and pick up times (where possible) and traffic control personnel are on site to assist with
contractor deliveries.

What steps will be taken to control noise and dust impacts?

All work on site will be conducted in accordance with NSW Government noise, safety and building
regulations. We are working closely with the school Principal to minimise impacts to staff, teachers,
students and neighbours

How will traffic be managed?

Construction vehicle movements and deliveries will be scheduled outside of peak school operation times.
Traffic management will be in place where required to manage vehicles entering and exiting the site in a
safe manner.

What are the approved working hours?
Work will take place during approved hours between 7am and 6pm, Monday to Friday and 7am and Tpm
on Saturdays. No work will occur on Sundays or Public Holidays.

Who can | contact if | have a concern about construction work over the holidays?

If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during
business hours on 1300 482 651. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from Friday, 24 December 2021 to
Friday 7 January 2022 inclusive. In an emergency, call triple zero (000).
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